
St. Michael’s Episcopal Church 

Barrington, Illinois 

Summary of the Vestry Meeting of April 15, 2019 

 

 A quorum being present, the meeting was called to order at 7:01 p.m.  

 The opening prayer was offered by Fr. Perkins. 

 The agenda was approved as amended. 

 The Minutes of the March 18, 2019 Meeting of the Vestry were approved as presented. 

 The March 2019 Financials were approved as presented. 

 After presentation and review, the nominees for the Little Angels Christian Preschool Parent 

Advisory Board were approved as presented.  

 The next steps and timeline for the Mutual Ministry Review Process were reviewed and 

discussed. 

 Proposals for the church building roof improvements project were compared and discussed.  

Some further review with respect to materials and construction process will be done prior to 

finalizing the project. 

 The ‘Parish within a Parish’ initiative was discussed, including methods for communication with 

parishioners.     

 Results of the Congregation Worship Music Survey were presented and discussed, along with 

follow-up steps. 

 It was reported that District 220 will not renew its lease for use of the Sturtz House, which 

expires this August.  Due to the success of the life skills program, District 220 now requires a 

larger building.   

 Fr. Perkins provided an update on Holy Week preparations and events; noted that two new 

families have joined St. Michael’s; advised that three baptisms are scheduled for the Easter Vigil 

service; and noted that the 10:00 a.m. Palm Sunday service went very well, even though the 

procession had to remain indoors.  

 Senior Warden Dayna Imhoff distributed an update on the activities of several of St. Michael’s 

ministries.  Written updates will be provided going forward.  Vestry feedback is welcomed. 

 Fr. Perkins offered the closing prayer.      

 The meeting adjourned at 8:16 p.m.     


